Implanted cardiac device deactivation and decontamination

We have had 2 incidents in the past 2 years when contaminated Pacemakers and ICDs have been returned to the Clinical Investigations Department without deactivation or decontamination.
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Yeowl District Hospital m

NHS Foundation Trust

IMPLANTED PACEMAKER/DEFIBRILLATOR (ICD) REMOVAL AND
DECONTAMINATION PROCEDURE

Please find enclosed decontamination bags provided for the disposal of removed
Pacemakers and ICDs (Implantable Cardiac Defibrillator) from deceased patients.

Please follow the given protocol to ensure safe and correct device disposal

Ts the device an 1CD?
Plesse ensure the device bas been
switched OFF prior to removl as this
sepresents a SHOCK HAZARD.

Remove the pacemaker or ICD from

the patiat remove the porion of

Ieai(s) from te device 2 much 25
possible

‘Wash the device i warm soapy waler
o remove 2l blood and fssu product.

Seal i provided bag with all rlevant
mformation and send to the address
below.

Please send complted bags back to:
‘CLINICALINVESTIGATIONS DEPT, Level 3, Yeovl Distict
Hospital NHS Foundation Trust, Higher Kingston, Yeordl Somerset
BA 34T. For additional bags less ring 01933 354610.
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In September 2012 involved an ICD that had not been deactivated and was sent back to the Sterile Services Department of Yeovil hospital through the post.  The member of staff in the sterile services department did not realise that the device had not been deactivated and came into contact with the wires and received a shock.  Following this incident a new protocol for the safe removal and disposal of such devices was put in place and sent to all local funeral directors and community hospitals.

· In August a pacemaker was explanted by a GP at a local funeral directors.  The above procedure was not followed and the contaminated pacemaker was sent via the internal post, wrapped in a latex glove to the Clinical Investigations Department.  Fortunately the staff member opening the post realised what the device was and immediately sent it for decontamination.

We would like to remind all GPs who explant devices post mortem to follow the above procedure at all times for the safety of hospital staff.
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